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Main Street 
Ulley 

S26 3YD 
 
 
20th September 2016 
 
To the Clerk 
Ulley Parish Council 
c/o Ulley Village Hall 
Main Street 
Ulley 
S26 3YD 
 
Dear Mrs Taylor 

Re: Halifax Fund Grant – Repayment of Village Hall Loan. 

On behalf of the Chair and members of the Ulley Millennium Trust I am writing to the Parish Council 

to thank you for awarding us the grant to pay off the outstanding loan on the Village Hall. The Village 

Hall is a significant community asset to the village, being the only venue suitable to hold many 

community and family events. Settling the loan for the refurbishment of the Hall allows the Trust to 

focus on maintaining the Hall to the required standard, and on the planning and running of 

community events. 

We are very pleased that the future of the Hall has been secured for the Village. Thank You. 

 

Yours Sincerely 

 

Sue Hubbard 

Secretary, Ulley Millennium Trust 

   


